Time never seems to slow down. In the
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blink of an eye, it’s already time for
Kathleen and the rest of the RKR summer

blessing they’ve been to Spain! 'm so
grateful for all that the Lord has done
through them during their time here. While
I’m saddened to see them go, I'm excited
and hopeful for what God has in store for
each of them moving forward.

the metro.

RKR

We continued to our weekly RKR training
sessions. During this time we have been
able to share testimonies and witnessing all
that God is doing through this group. He has
used them in incredible ways during their
time here, and they’ve truly been a blessing.
I’s hard to believe that summer has already
come to an end. However, | can’t put into
words how excited | am to see where God
leads everyone that came this summer next!

Monday night’s
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LIFE GROUPS

life group continues to
welcome both new visitors and familiar faces. |
am so grateful for what the Lord is doing. The
lady who is our host has such a passion and
hunger for the Lord. This past Monday, she
invited us all to join her to share the gospel on




BAPTISMS

Thank you Jesus to all the souls that are
being added to the church globally and
locally. | am so grateful for another
student we connected with that made the
decision to be baptized in the name of
Jesus. | am so excited for what the Lord
has in store for this young lady!

BIBLE STUDIES AND IPC

I’ve never known a season where my pastor
didn’t have at least one Bible study going, and
I’m praying | can say the same about myself.
I’m so grateful for the way simple connections
can grow into meaningful Bible studies. This
young lady, for example, was someone
another AlMer connected with on a flight, and
now here we are.

MEDITERRANEAN

God is moving powerfully here in
Barcelona, but His work is also flourishing
across the Mediterranean! I’'m so grateful
for the student who was baptized in Malta
this month and for the continued outreach
happening there. I’'m incredibly proud of
the youth in Italy who have caught the
vision for student ministry and are faithfully
doing prayer walks and evangelism on their
campuses! Next month, I’ll be joining the
students in Greece, please be praying, as |
believe God has great things in s’toreI
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Thank you for your continued giving, prayers and support!
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